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                                                  Holy Trinity C of E Primary
         NEWSLETTER –14th February 2025

      www.holytrinitycofeseatoncarew.co.uk
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                                         E-mail: admin@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk
                                             @htseaton (twitter)
Dates for Your Diary

19th Feb

Church

21st Feb 

School Closes for Half Term

3rd March 
School Opens

5th March 
Church Ash Wednesday

12th March
Church

19th March 
Church

26th March 
Church

11th April
School Closes for Easter Holidays

28th April 
School Opens

5th May 
School Closed Bank Holiday

23rd May
School Closes for Half Term

9th June 
School Opens

18–20th Jun 
Y6 Edinburgh Residential

3rd -4th July 
Y4 Camping

21st July

School Closes for Summer
Year 4 Swimming

Please can we remind parents that Year 4 will be swimming every day, week commencing 17th March and every day, week commencing 3rd March.  Girls require a plain dark one-piece swimming costume, swimming cap and towel.  Boys require plain dark swimming trunks (not shorts) swimming cap and towel.  Swimming caps can be purchased on ParentPay and are priced at £1.50.  Can we please ask that on swimming days that children come to school wearing underwear and not swimwear as we have had pupils forget their underwear on a number of occasions.
School Meal Changes

If your child is changing their meal arrangement in February, please email your request to admin2@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk Reminder school meals are priced at £2.65 per day (£13.25 a week) and are payable through ParentPay.
Class Dojo
Thank you to the parent’s and carers that have already consented for class Dojo.  If you have not already done so, please ensure you have provided consent for Class Dojo using the Microsoft Form link sent to you via text.  From September 2025 this consent will be included in our Images and Video consent form. If you are experiencing any issues logging on, please contact the school office.
Early Years Sporting Festival

On Tuesday this week, some of our Reception children enjoyed a visit to Mill House Leisure Centre taking part in a variety of games. They worked in teams to complete assault courses and played parachute and dodgeball games. The children thoroughly enjoyed learning new skills.
Bike Doctors

This week we were fortunate enough to offer free bike servicing sessions through Dr Bike. The sessions were well received, and the bikes went away with some useful tips. If you would like to find out more about cycling or walking sessions, please contact the Walking and Cycling Hub on Church Street.

Science Poster Competition
British Science Week 2025 takes place on 7th - 16th March 2025. The theme this year is Change and Adapt. As part of British Science Week, we will be running a poster competition for years Reception - Year 6.  To enter your child's poster must focus on a specific change and/or adaptation in Science and be completed on A4 or A3 size paper. Please make sure your child's full name and year group is on the back. Winners will be selected from each class and given a prize. The deadline for the competition is Friday 14th March 2025. Please bring your child's poster into their class on or before that date. We are looking forward to seeing what pupils create that is both innovative, informative and presented in a creative and engaging way.
Mental Health Week 2025
Last week, as part of Children's Mental Health Week, the 
children looked at the theme 'Know Yourself, Grow Yourself' to help them develop and build resilience to cope with whatever life throws at them. Each class looked at this theme and within this thought about themselves and their emotions. Classes also took part in some mindfulness activities to support their wellbeing, which we hope to embed into our curriculum in the future.

There is a useful website called Young Minds which can support children and families who want to understand how they’re feeling, find ways to feel better, or support someone who's struggling - www.youngminds.org.uk  

Reported Incident
We have received a report from a concerned parent that a child has been seen on more than one occasion “going to the toilet” behind cars on the wasteland opposite school on a morning before school starts. If your child is in need of the toilet prior to school opening please come and ask to use our facilities.[image: image1.emf] 
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Love Your Neighbour


As Yourself








